
      Deer Valley Women’s Golf 

                  Fall Picnic 

               Beardsley Park 

             October 19, 2022 

 

Meeting began at 12:02pm.  

 President Vicki Mitchell gave a warm welcome.  Vicki introduced the slated officers for 2023, Teresa 

Pirkl for President, Sherry Skogrand for Vice President, Cathy Loman for Secretary and Cheryl Sherwood 

for Treasurer.  Cheryl Sherwood was not present. 

There was a motion and it was accepted for the nominated officers. 

President Mitchell introduced and thanked the social committee chairperson, Marlene Gates and her 

committee.  Marlene introduced her committee. 

There was a 50/50 raffle and $145 was collected to contribute to the Medallion fund.   

The next event is the holiday party which is on 12/7/2022 and will be held at Grandview Terrace.  This 

year instead of donations of items, members will be able to contribute money to Eve’s Place.  The food 

choices will be pasta, chicken or pork and the cost of $22 will be accepted by cash or check and must be 

paid at the time the member signs up to attend.  A sign up sheet was available and will be posted at 

Deer Valley starting next week for the next five weeks.  The deadline for sign up is 11/23.  There will be a 

personalized gift for each member that attends.  Due to the parking constraints at Grandview Terrace it 

is highly encouraged that members car pool. 

Nancy Hewes was present but had to leave, but she asked if anyone had changes for next weeks Fun 

Day that they please email her.  There are 100 players signed up. 

The Fun Day will be a 7:30a.m. shotgun start.  Please arrive early to have time for checking in.  There will 

be a new credit card system in place for use by the Deer Valley employees.  There will be donuts, coffee 

and water available and there will be tickets given out for small prizes.  After the round, which must be 

finished by 11:45 since the course has tee times starting at 12 noon, there will be sandwiches, chips and 

cookies.  Cash bar will be available.  

President Vicki Mitchell read a letter from our team captain Chris Falasco.  Due to the loss of several 

team players to different courses, Chris is asking that members consider playing on the team.  Match 

dates are from 12/2/2022 until 3/24/2023.  Twenty players are required for each match and the top 20 

handicaps for that week are asked to play.  Handicaps are capped at 28.  Deer Valley will play each of 

the other courses twice, once at their course and once at home.   

President Vicki Mitchell mentioned that a Deer Valley member mentioned that she had received a 

phishing email naming another Deer Valley member and several others had also received such an email.  

A reminder to not open any links was mentioned. 



Discussion was had regarding permanent name badges.  This discussion has been brought up in the past 

and Mary Gaynett will check to see if she can get badges made through her vendor.   

 

There are a few committee openings for 2023.  President Vicki Mitchell will send out an email listing 

those openings for anyone that might be interested. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:45pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

         


